12th February, 1965.

Harry Middleton, Esq.,
The British Broadcasting Corporation,
Kensington House,
Richmond Way,
London, W.14.

Dear Harry,

I am only now coping with a vast pile of correspondence arising from the funeral, but I would like to thank you for both your letters. I shall always be proud to have taken part in this particular o.b. and I am sure that everyone connected with it felt that it was one of the most moving occasions in which they had ever participated. I would like to pay tribute to your administration of the whole business as well as to Antony's production. I thought the whole B.B.C. handling of the affair was of a very high order.

I suppose the B.B.C. should be flattered that the Queen watched the edited version in the evening. If I had been in her shoes I should have wanted to go to bed!

Yours ever,

Richard Dimbleby.

Michan